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Public Domain Improvements 

We are delivering a package of Public Domain Improvements works that will assist students, 
school staff, and visitors to access the new school buildings, as well as improve the amenity 
in the local area. The safety of students, school staff and the local community is our highest 
priority.  

The Public Domain Design has been developed in collaboration with City of Ryde Council 
and Transport for NSW (TfNSW) as the Authority Regulator. 

New footpath on Hermitage Road  

The design of the new footpath on the western side of Hermitage Road is now finalised with 
Council. Works will begin on Monday 3 July 2023, weather permitting. It is anticipated these 
works will be completed by early 2024.   

These works will include: 
• constructing a new footpath on the western side of Hermitage Road 
• relocating service utilities, installing new power poles and Sydney Water pipework 
• installing new kerb and guttering 
• tree trimming and landscaping works 
• constructing new stairs to the Sydney Water property 
• installing new signage  

There will be works occurring on the eastern side of Hermitage Road related to the upgrade 
of services. To safely complete the works Ausgrid will temporarily interrupt the electricity 
supply, on a date to be confirmed. Properties impacted by the temporary interruption will be 
notified directly by Ausgrid. 

The works on Hermitage Road are a significant part of the broader Public Domain 
Improvements being delivered to help guide the safe movement of pedestrians and traffic 
along Hermitage Road and Rhodes Street.  

Traffic, parking and access changes 

There will be changes to pedestrian and vehicle movements along Hermitage Road from 
Victoria Road to Rhodes Street during the works. 

Two-way traffic will be maintained, and traffic control will be in place to ensure the safe 
movement of pedestrians and vehicles while works are ongoing.  

There will be a reduced number of parking spaces on both sides of Hermitage Road during 
the works. Temporary changes to traffic movements and parking will be clearly signposted 
and monitored by traffic controllers.  
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Please refer to the map below for location of these temporary changes. 

Construction hours  

Standard working hours will be 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday and 8 am to 1 pm on 
Saturdays. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays unless otherwise advised. 

For more information about the project please visit our website 
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/m/meadowbank-education-and-
employment-precinct.html  

Thank you for your patience during this important work. 
 

Location of works 

Approximate location of works is highlighted in red. 
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